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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 11th September 2018

	Reference Number : 07/18


	Present
	Yes/No

	G Law (Captain)
	     No

	A Stevenson (Vice-Captain, Match Secretary & Linlithgowshire Rep
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	    Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	A Brotherston 

	Yes

	S Watkins (Ladies Captain)

	No

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes

	G Stevenson
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	S Watkins & G law

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : S McKinnon
Seconded by : B Macintosh

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes. 
BM will speak with Danny Russell re the outstanding electrical works.


	     DW/
SMc/BM

	15.1
	A discussion took place regarding the reinstatement of the drinking water fountain at the 5th hole – Peter MacMillan will take this forward with Jim Fegan

	PMc

	15.1
	Time to consider the 125th anniversary of the golf club in 2020 – MB will investigate what other clubs propose to do and then report back to this Committee with a view of us establishing a bespoke sub-committee to drive this forward in the winter.

	GL/MB


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 10
As at 31st August 2018
Bank 

Current Account

£8,335.03
Subs Account

£54,000.00
Net Position

£62,335.03
Due to Suppliers

£15,677.01
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£107,035.28
Purchases

          47,507.57
Opening Stock

 6,279.00
Closing stock

 7,123.89
£46,662.68
£60,372.60
Gross Margin

56.40%
Wages

-£33,978.52
Outturn Profit YTD

£26,394.08
Net Margin

24.66%


	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £21,423.03
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with no use of the overdraft facility. The Bank account comparison figures show that the Bank account is slightly ahead on prior year.
Bar income is up year on year with a steady increase seen on non-function days.

Circa £3k of the funds relate to the Junior Foundation.
The Insurance claim has now been completed.

	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	Pro Day won by Andy Edwards & Norrie Toryusen
Spoon Final won by Graeme Stevenson

Spoon Order of Merit won by Ross Burnside

County Championship

1st Class – Mikey Burnett (Harburn)

2nd Class – Mark Whelan (Uphall)

3rd Class – Jim Fegan (Uphall)

Handicap Open won by Robert Jamieson (Uphall) – 158 played

Seniors County Fourball – 3rd J McManus & A Ferrie (Uphall)

Fixture List expected for the next Committee Meeting in October


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	September Greens Report 2018

Work Completed

· Application of granular fertiliser to greens 4,5 and 10

· 2 x applications of liquid formulation fertiliser to greens

· 1 x application of growth regulator to greens

· 2 x applications of fungicide for disease control

· 2 x 2 way verti - cut to greens

· 1 x application of herbicide to tree plantations

· 1 x application of herbicide to control weed growth on pathways and areas around perimeter walls. 
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Works Outstanding
· Turfing of worn walkway areas. This outstanding item will be completed within next two weeks. 
Course Update

Greens – are in a generally healthy condition and performing well in relation to firmness, speed and ball roll.  

Greens 4, 5 and 10 are showing early signs of a disease called “anthracnose”; this is the same disease that caused difficulties with the 4th green at beginning of season. We have taken all preventative measures in relation to disease control to alleviate damage; we have aerated affected areas, over - seeded and applied a light top dressing. We have also recently increased greens cutting height from 3mm to 4mm. This will take some of the stress of the grass plant that will result in slightly slower greens for remainder of season. 

Tees – have recovered well, with problem tees at 9, 10 and 17 continuing to progress positively. 

Fairways – Twice weekly mowing continues with cutting height been increased from 12 to 15mm. 

Machinery Maintenance and Performance 

Our machinery continues to perform well. 

There have been repairs carried out this month to:

· Tees Eclipse mower – electrical issue

· Greens Eclipse mower – electrical wiring issue

· A new air compressor has been ordered for shoe cleaning facilities

Machinery Demo – we demonstrated a Toro 5500 fairway mower 2006 model. This was not a successful demonstration as cutting width was narrower than we currently have 

Staffing 

Discussions have been ongoing with Gordon and Bill in relation to staffing compliment. Scott Wilkinson our seasonal operative who was scheduled to leave his position at end of October advised that he had secured a permanent position at ALDI and therefore would not be in a position to return next season.

Scott has been an excellent seasonal appointment and fully committed to his tasks on the golf course. He is a fully qualified greenkeeper having served his apprenticeship at Uphall Golf Club in the 1990’s.  

Scott has indicated a strong desire to stay at the club.

Our discussions with Bill and Gordon have come up with a solution that would allow us to keep Scott on a seasonal contract until April of 2019; thereafter he would be made a permanent member of staff. This would bring our FTE compliment to 3.66. It was 4 FTE last season. 

Holidays and Operating Hours

Jim on holiday 6th to 13th September (1 week)

Neil will be on holiday last two weeks September.

Daily operating hours have moved to 6:30 to 3:00 as opposed to 6:00 to 3:00, this is in line with annualised hours agreement. 

Health & Safety

No reportable incidents

Winter Programme

Continuing to be finalised, however likely to include:

· Bunker renovations (locations still to be finalised)

· Tee renovations at 1st medal, 2nd top tee, 15th forward tee and 10th tee. 

· Full tee construction at 7th Tee ( still to be approved)

· Renew worn sections of surfacing on pathway from 3rd tee to 3rd green

· Renew worn sections of surfacing to 2nd tee.

· Tree and hedge planting to rear of double green. 

· Repair damaged walkways with turf. 

· Tree pruning works

· Verti – Drain all greens, tees and fairways

[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]



[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]



Jim Saunders

Head Greenkeeper

6th September 2018

· RK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the month. 

STAFFING 

I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREENKEEPE

· WORK ONGOING 

All Greens were Deep Verti-cut in two directions.

All Greens were Slit-tined.

The 3

rd

, 4

th

, 5

th

, 6

th

, 10

th

, 11

th

, 14

th

, 17

th

 and Putting Green were Overseeded

with pure Bent grass seed.

All Greens were Fertilised with a Granular Fertiliser. 

The Tees were treated with a Granular Fertiliser. 

Patching of the Fairways with soil and seed was started. 

The low drain lines on various Fairways were topped up with sand and 

seed. 

The Greens were rolled on five occasions. 

The 11

th

 and 17

th

 Greens were sprayed with Fungicide to treat disease. 

The 14

th

 bell was temporarily repaired. 

General Course Maintenance occupied the rest of the month. 

FUTURE WORK

The Greens will be Verti-cut.

The Greens will be sprayed with Fungicide to prevent disease. 

The Greens will be sprayed with Liquid Fertiliser. 

The Tees will be patched with Soil and Seed. 

General Course Maintenance will occupy the rest of the montTAFFING 
I am now on holiday and will return to work on Tuesday 22

nd

 August. 

MACHINERY  
The second-hand Cushman which we purchased from St. Andrews has 

now been delivered. I am waiting for an estimate from the Blacksmith 

along the road for the construction of a back box to fit this machine. 

The Tees Eclipse 322 had a new stub axle, bearings and an electric brake 

assembly fitted.

The Greens Eclipse 322 had new wheel bearing fitted. 

I am awaiting estimates for repairs to the rear brakes on the Iseki tractor. 

WINTER WORK

REPORT PREPARED BY

P.ORMISTON

HEAD GREEN
	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Members bar – Outside Door emergency light out. Electricity box requires to be re-built after cable repairs. 5 ceiling lights out, roof leak being investigated by Hugh Stewart – consideration being given to a refurbish of the roof area and change all lighting. DW to speak with HS.
· Ladies Locker Room – Emergency light out. Outside door not closing properly
· Ladies Toilet – roof leaking but dry just now
· Gents Toilet – roof leaking but dry just now
· Outside – Archway 1 light out, balcony 1 light out and main back door to be finished
· Gents locker Room – various keys/locks to be changed.

· Gents Showers – to be reinstated and tested.


	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	No report submitted.

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted.

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The Mixed Open was a great success despite some poor weather conditions on the day. Entries for the Pink Day are filling up.

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there has been 1 Full member resignation.
We have obtained 1 PAYG, 1 student, 1 intermediate and 1 new junior members.
All categories of membership are ahead year on year.


	Noting

	12.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	12.1
	Function business appears to be on the increase, in particular Funeral business.

Christmas and New Year menus issued and bookings being taken with a healthy uptake already seen.
	GL

	13.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	13.1
	The brewers have kindly agreed to renew their sponsorship arrangements and have also made a generous donation towards our 125th Anniversary year in 2020.
	noting


	14.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	14.1
	Nothing further to report. 

	     noting

	15.0


	AOCB


	

	 15.1
	A dummy website has been constructed and will be forwarded to members of the committee in order for them to provide feedback to Bill prior to us relaunching the new website.

	 noting

	16.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	16.1
	The next meeting will be the 16th October 2018 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	G Law
	06
	07
	86%

	A Stevenson
	06
	07
	86%

	B Mackintosh
	06
	07
	86%

	S Grady
	07
	07
	100%

	D Watson
	06
	07
	86%

	P MacMillan
	04
	07
	57%

	A Brotherston
	07
	07
	100%

	S Watkins
	04
	07
	57%

	M Brown
	07
	07
	100%

	S McKinnon
	05
	07
	71%

	G Stevenson
	06
	07
	
86%



Aeration works and over – seeding on greens affected by disease. 








